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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:  
Tuesday, Nov. 10, 2015 

 
DART’s Merle Hay Mall bus stop moving Sunday 

Adding new DART Park & Ride location  
 
DES MOINES, IOWA—The Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority (DART) will move its bus stop at Merle Hay 
Mall effective Sunday, Nov. 15, to the south entrance of Haymarket Mall, near Felix & Oscars and Hobby Lobby. 
 
The move will affect the arrival/departure location for Local Routes 5, 14, 16, as DART buses will no longer pick 
up and drop off at the Merle Hay Mall entrance. Schedule times of these routes will not change.  
 
A new DART Park & Ride lot will be added to the west of the new bus stop, in the parking lot of Hockenbergs. 
The Park & Ride location will serve Local Routes 5, 14, 16, Flex Route 73, and Express Route 91, which has bus 
stops along Merle Hay Road.  
 

 
 
For more information, please visit ridedart.com, call 515-283-8100 or email dart@ridedart.com. 
 
The Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority is the public transportation provider that serves Polk County. 
DART operates a family of transportation services that makes getting around the Greater Des Moines area 
easier and more convenient. For more information about DART services, schedules, route changes, or directions 
to the nearest DART stop, visit the website at www.ridedart.com or call 515-283-8100. The MyDART Tools, Trip 
Planner and RideTime App are now available at www.ridedart.com. 
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